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POLICE COMMISSION  
REGULAR MEETING
SEPTEMBER 10, 2012

1. CALL TO ORDER

The Regular Meeting of the Police Commission was called to order at 7:03 
P.M. in the Police Department Training Room of the Simsbury Town Offices.  
Present were Chairman Michael Long, Commissioner Edward Cosgrove, 
Commissioner Carl Eisenmann, Commissioner Harvey Goodfriend, Commissioner 
Brendan Walsh, Chief Peter Ingvertsen and Captain Nicholas Boulter.  

2. CORRESPONDENCE

Commissioner Walsh read the Summary of Letters received since the last 
Regular Meeting of the Commission on August 13, 2012. (Addendum 1) 

3. APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Commissioner Goodfriend made a motion, seconded by Commissioner Eisenmann 
and passed unanimously to approve the minutes of the August 13, 2012 
Regular Meeting.  (Addendum 2)

4. PUBLIC AUDIENCE

There were no members of the public present at the meeting.

5. OLD BUSINESS

The Chief provided the Commission with an update on the following:

• The status of the three officers who were injured in the March 2012 
motor vehicle accident.  One officer is still out of work and is awaiting 
results of a recent diagnostic test and the two other injured officers have 
both returned to modified duty and are continuing their recovery.



• The status of the contract negotiations between the IBPO and the 
Town.  

6. REPORTS

a. Chairman’s Report

None

b.     Chief’s Report

• The Chief reported that there was a significant increase in 
larcenies over the summer due to car breaks in the southern end of Town.  
The department does have suspects and the larcenies have stopped occurring.
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• The traffic signal at Powder Forest Road is now working properly

c. Consolidated Monthly Report for July 2012 (Addendum 3) 

No comments from the Commission

7. NEW BUSINESS

Commissioner Goodfriend asked for clarification, which the Chief provided 
regarding bicyclists the use of the Greenway vs. the Bike Lane on Iron 
Horse Blvd. 

Commission Cosgrove noted that during the afternoon the turn-around at 
Henry James School becomes congested with vehicles waiting to pick up 
children.  The Chief and Captain Boulter explained how the traffic flow was 
intended to work at the school in the mornings and afternoons.  They 
indicated that more children now get dropped off and picked up instead of 
riding the bus to and from school. 

8. AJOURNMENT

Commissioner Cosgrove made motion to adjourn at 7:35 P.M. Commissioner 
Walsh seconded the motion.  All were in favor and the motion passed.

Respectfully submitted,



____________________________________________
Michael T. Long, Chairman
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